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St. Matthew’s Messenger

SEPTEMBER 2012

St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR SEPTEMBER

Friday


  7
-8



  Battle Against Hunger Bike Ride

Sunday


  9




  Sunday Services Return to 8 & 10am







10:00am, Kairos Registration/Commissioning of Teachers

Monday


10

  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild Meeting
Wednesday

12
  
  8:00pm, Senior Choir Practice

Sunday


16

  9:45am, First Day of Kairos Classes








  5:00pm, Logos Returns

Monday


17
  
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting

Saturday


22

  8:30am, Godly Play Commuter Core Training – Part I

Sunday


23

  9:00am, Team Camden Mission Trip Presentation








11:15am, “Vaya Con Dios” Brunch for the Castellons








  5:00pm, Taize Service

Wednesday

26

  6:00pm, Destinations Returns

Friday


28

  6:30pm, Dinner and a Movie: The Mission
Sunday


30

  5:00pm, Hopewell Goes to Kenya – Potluck and Presentation
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St. Matt’s Next Big Read: The David Story

Even 3000 years ago, the relationship between religion and politics was complicated. This fall, as we consider the qualities we want in our own national leaders, St. Matthew’s Adult Education Committee invites you to join us in reading the story of King David (I Samuel 8 to I Kings 3:15). As in real life, it is not always easy to discern heroes from villains.  Perhaps tracking God’s love and faithfulness amidst this tale of sex, violence and political intrigue will sharpen our ability to sense God’s presence and follow the Almighty’s lead in our own messy lives. Join the conversation on our blog: stmattsondavid.blogspot.com. Then click on “comments” to add your reflections and questions!

To Catch Up with Our Summer Readers, Start with the Following:

The Rise of Saul – I Samuel 8-11

Questions to Ponder: When is it not a good thing to get what we want? Are the people rejecting God in wanting a king to fight their battles?

The Rejection of Saul – I Samuel 12-15

Questions to Ponder: Are Samuel’s charges against Saul fair? Can God change God’s mind?

The Rise of David – I Samuel 16-20

Questions to Ponder: What leadership qualities does David exercise in these chapters? Why is the LORD with him? 

Saul Chases David – I Samuel 21-24, Psalms 34, 56, 57, 63

Questions to Ponder: Does the psalmist sound like the David we read about in these chapters? Why or why not?

The David Story:  Suggested Schedule for September and October

Week of 9/2: 
The “Return” of Samuel – I Samuel 25-28

Questions to Ponder: How does one define the “enemy”? Who receives mercy in these passages, and who does not?

Week of 9/9: 
The Death of Saul – I Samuel 29–II Samuel 1

Questions to Ponder: What do you make of Saul’s death and David’s grief? What is owed to the LORD’s anointed?

Week of 9/16: 
David Becomes King – II Samuel 2-6

Questions to Ponder: “Is the sword to keep devouring forever?” (2:26) Why does David bring the ark of God to Jerusalem? What do you think about his dancing before the LORD?

Week of 9/23: 
David Consolidates His Kingdom – II Samuel 7-10

Questions to Ponder: Is the LORD’s promise to David too good to be true? Why might the LORD not want a house?

Week of 9/30: 
David and His Sons – II Samuel 11-14, Psalm 51

Questions to Ponder: Do the “punishments” in these chapters fit the crimes committed? How do Nathan and the wise woman of Tekoa speak truth to David? Does God take away life?

Week of 10/7: 
David’s Friends and Enemies – II Samuel 15-19

Questions to Ponder: Can the LORD really be implicated in these palace intrigues and power reversals? Who exhibits loyalty in these chapters?

Week of 10/14: David’s Offering – II Samuel 20-24

Questions to Ponder: Was David rewarded according to his righteousness? (22:21) Does the poet of chapter 22 at all resemble the David depicted in the surrounding chapters – and, if so, how?

Week of 10/21: The Rise of Solomon – I Kings 1-3:15

Questions to Ponder: What do you make of David’s last words to Solomon? Who chose Solomon to be king? What has Solomon learned from his father about leadership? 

Read, draw your own conclusions, and then join us for our celebration on Sunday, October 28th! 

Tai Chi Classes September 2012

Would you like to improve your balance, increase bone density and flexibility, and improve your immune function?  Come and learn simple Tai Chi and Qigong practices to improve your health, enhance longevity, and promote inner peace. 

Tai Chi practitioner and parishioner Bev Tucker will show you a personal wellness model that includes Tai Chi and Qigong for health and healing.  

→Beginners class – Monday, September 10, 2012 to Nov. 12 from 4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m.

→Beginners early morning class - Thursday, September 6 to November 8, 2012 from 6:30 - 7:30 a.m.

→Intermediate-Monday, September 10, 2012 –Nov. 12 from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.

All classes are held at St. Matthew’s in Parish Hall or the Multipurpose Room downstairs.

Cost $90.00 for ten sessions.  Contact Bev Tucker at 609-737-1384 for more information or to register.
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10th Annual 

Battle Against Hunger Ride

It has been ten years since Chuck Inman and a group of friends approached St. Matthew’s Parish Life Guild with the idea to sponsor a bike ride to support some of the area ministries that care for the hungry.  Five riders participated in the original event.  Last year, there were over forty riders from not only the greater Trenton area, but also from Montclair, Philadelphia and Atlantic City.  Over $600,000 has been raised so far in the nine years, resulting in donations that have supported ministries such as the Rescue Mission, the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen and the Crisis Ministry in our immediate area along with several ministries to feed the hungry beyond Mercer County.


This year “the Ride” will be held September 7-9th.  Those riders from St. Matthew’s that will participate:  Chuck Inman (732) 274-9513, Bruce Weise (609) 737-1064, Kevin Margiatto (609) 406-1307, Andy Swords (609) 737-8105, Vance Smith (609) 333-9703, Ginny Buchanan & Ron Buchanan (609) 895-9681 and Denny Rodgers (609) 883-5701.  Each of the riders is asked to seek pledges for their efforts on behalf of the hungry.  If you wish to help in their effort, why not give one of them a call and pledge your support?
From the Director of Music Ministry:

There are a variety of opportunities to participate in the leadership of worship at St. Matthew's. One of these opportunities is participating in our music ministry. We want you to join us in praising the Lord through song, whether playing or singing. If you have an interest in singing, playing handbells, or have a particular musical talent that you would like to offer occasionally in a service, please do not hesitate to speak to me in church, by phone (mobile 717-575-5273), or by e-mail (rorymccorkle@verizon.net). 

We are always welcoming of new people in all of our choirs. If you are interested, please contact a chorister or me.

Rehearsal/performance schedules can always be found on the choir bulletin board (around the corner from Father Jack's office) or online at http://www.stmatthewspennington.org/music-drop/
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Adult Choir:  The adult choir leads the congregation in singing of hymns and service music at the 10 a.m. service every Sunday, while also offering anthems and other pieces. This choir also sings at special services and events through the year. The adult choir is for intended for teens to adults. The ability to read music is very helpful in this group. Rehearsals will begin Wednesday, September 12 at 8:00 pm in the sanctuary.

[image: image5.wmf]Children's Choir:  The children’s choir is for children of Kairos age (approximately 5 to 12). They sing about once a month in church. The ability to read music is not required. Rehearsals will begin Sunday, October 7 from 9:30 to 9:55 a.m. in the downstairs classroom (new wing, across from the multi-purpose room). Their first Sunday singing in church will be November 4 at the 10:00 a.m. service.

Handbell Choir:  The handbell choir includes both adults and young people, particularly those 12 and older. They play about 8 times during the choir year (September – June). The ability to read music is required for this group. Rehearsals will begin Wednesday, October 10 at 7:00 pm in Classroom A (across from Library).

Oh sing to the LORD a new song; sing to the LORD, all the earth (Psalm 96:1)! I look forward to seeing you this fall.

Rory
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The St. Matthew’s Prayer Partners ministry took a little time off this summer, but it will be functioning again after Labor Day this September and will continue until church school ends in the spring.
What is Prayer Partners?  It is a means by which anyone attending the 10 AM Sunday service can receive confidential personal prayers in the chapel during or after communion for themselves or a loved one from a St. Matthew’s prayer team. 
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Coffee Hour Returns on September 9th!

Looking for a small way to give back or meet new people? Sign up to provide Coffee Hour sometime this fall - after either the 8:00am or 10:00am services. Sign up sheets and detailed instructions are posted in the kitchen. Any questions? Contact June Vester at 609-737-2179 or at bestvester@gmail.com. 

Kairos Korner  
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As we enjoy the last days of summer, we also look forward to the beginning of our Kairos year.  On Sunday, September 9th, registration for our Sunday morning Kairos program will begin and our beloved teachers will be commissioned during the 10am service (we are back to 10am on the 9th!).  Registration forms will be available in Parish Hall as well as information on all of our youth programs and opportunities for parents/guardians to be involved in this ministry.  
Sunday, September 16th, is our first day of classes!  Welcoming time begins at 9:45am.  All classes begin at 10am.  We ask the parents of Primary children to pick their little ones up from their classrooms directly following the service.  Older grades will join their families during the Peace.

Children are invited to begin attending Kairos classes at age 3 1/2 yrs (children must be fully potty trained and able to sit still for lessons, thank you!).
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Kairos classrooms:

Primary (3½ yrs to Kindergarten) 


Classroom B (first floor) 
First/Second grade







Classroom A (first floor)

Third/Fourth grade







Classroom D (downstairs)

Fifth/Sixth grade








Classroom E (downstairs)

Seventh/Eighth grade






Library (first floor) 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our Director of Children’s and Family Ministries, Lori Cooper at stmattkairos@verizon.net or 737-0985. 

[image: image10.jpg]


Nursery Care is Moving Back! 

NURSERY CARE will be moving back to the Little Leisure classroom beginning Sunday, September 16thth. 

[image: image11.wmf]Nursery and Kairos Sick Policy

In the hopes of reducing the spread of illness among our children, their caregivers and teachers, we ask that you be very thoughtful before bringing a child who is or has recently been sick into the nursery or a classroom.

Our sick policy follows that of our school district:

· Child should be completely fever free for 24 hours

· Child should have no intestinal/stomach issues for 24 hours

· No goopy noses or coughs
· No red eyes with discharge
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ATTENTION ALL SENIOR HIGH YOUTH:

LOGOS OFFICIALLY RETURNS SEPTEMBER 16TH!

Logos - St. Matthew’s Senior High Youth Group (9th Grade and Up) - officially reconvenes with a BBQ on Sunday, September 16th from 5 to 7pm. Whether you’re a Logos vet, have been thinking about it but weren’t able to join us in the past, or are simply looking for a place to explore new friendships and deepen your faith, please join us. 

Questions? Check out our Facebook page (under Places - St. Matthew’s Logos) for the latest updates or contact Phyllis Jones at pj_soccermom@yahoo.com.

In the meantime, all freshmen are welcome to join us for an ice cream night/Logos orientation on Tuesday, September 4th at 7pm in Parish Hall. Hope to see you then!
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Like to Cook? Join a Logos Cook Team!

We're looking for people to help prepare meals for our high school youth group's Sunday evening gatherings (from 5-7pm) on the following dates:

Sunday, Sept. 23, Sunday, Oct. 21, Sunday, Nov. 18, and, Sunday, Dec. 2

 (There will be more dates posted in early 2013 for our Winter and Spring sessions.)

You don't need to have a teen in the group; you don't need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals! Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Kim Hansen at kbhansen@yahoo.com.

Godly Play Core Training Opportunity

Interested in learning more about Godly Play, the central curriculum we use in Kairos? Our beloved pastor Emily and her Godly Play Foundation colleague, Dawn Stewart, will be hosting training sessions right here at St Matthew’s this fall! Join us for one, two or all three!
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Saturday, Sept 22nd, 8:30a – 5:30p 

“Sacred Stories and the Spirituality of Childhood” 
Saturday, Oct 27th, 8:30a – 5:30p “Parables and Managing the Circle”
Saturday, Nov 10th, 8:30a – 5:30p “Liturgical Actions and Environment”
Lunch is included in your registration for each Saturday. 
You may register for one, two or all three modules as your schedule allows.

Registration fees: 
Register on or before September 8th: $345 all three modules, $125 per module 
Register after Sept 8th: $375 all three modules, $150 per module
A limited number of scholarships are available for attendees from the Episcopal Diocese of NJ: $50 per session, up to $150 for those registering for all three sessions. Please contact Regan Schutz at training@godlyplayfoundation.org for details. 

You may register online at http://newjerseycc2012.eventbee.com 
If you have any questions please contact Pastor Emily emilygriffin@verizon.net or Lori Cooper at stmattkairos@verizon.net.
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Learn More about our Summer Mission Trip to Urban Promise...

Please join us as we share reflections and pictures from our July 2012 intergenerational trip to Urban Promise in Camden - 

Sunday, September 23rd - 9:00am in Parish Hall

Hope to see you there!

Team Camden IV
(aka Chris Bunsa, Matt Bunsa, Deacon Frank, Bryce Caton, Ian Hammett, Zach Hammett, Tim Hansen, Shelley Hill, Phyllis Jones, Jesse Kinnamon, Christine Lederer, Jeff Lorenz, Karlie Lorenz, Lynn Lorenz, Anna Lupinacci, Jim Morrison, Denny Rodgers, Lauren Swords, and Cheryl Watterson)
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Taizé at St. Matthew’s Returns

Looking for worship that is simple, ecumenical, quiet and contemplative? 

Welcome to Taizé.

Our 5 pm Taizé service will resume in the Chapel on Sunday, September 23rd. Generally, this service will be held on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month, with the Holy Eucharist also being offered on the 4th Sunday. Taizé worship is quiet and personal, with a focus on prayer, silence, and meditative singing. If you have any questions about the service, please speak to one of the clergy or Rory, Director of Music. 
DESTINATIONS…UNKNOWN!

ATTENTION MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS (and Parents):

Would you like to go on fun “mystery” trips with your St. Matthew’s friends?
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Would you like to do this and learn something about your faith while you’re at it?

If yes, then…

Mark your calendar for Wednesday, September 26th (6-8 p.m.).  

Meet us in the Parish Hall and bring a parent for dinner and a brief informational meeting about our monthly Destinations (Middle School) Program.

          Then, get ready to go on an exciting MYSTERY DESTINATION!

Questions?  Contact Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com or at 609-730-9037.

Hope to see you then!
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Dinner and a Movie at St. Matt’s: The Mission
Friday, September 28th in Parish Hall

Potluck Dinner at 6:30pm, Movie at 7:15pm

In the midst of overpowering natural beauty, with a glorious soundtrack by Ennio Morricone, an amazing cast – headed by Jeremy Irons and Robert De Niro - leads inhabitants of an Eden-like pagan jungle to a heaven-like new life as Christians.  This is the 18th century, and they are confronted by greed-driven politics.  Their faith meets its toughest test.  At the end we may ask -- Should the Jesuits have left these people alone? What is the mission of the Church, and what can we learn from the past in terms of living into it today?
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Hopewell Goes to Kenya!

Potluck Dinner and Presentation

Sunday, September 30th at 5:00pm

During July, 26 students and teachers from Hopewell High School travelled to Kenya through the Global Connections Kenya Program – including two of our parishioners, Mike Eckel and Zoe Thompson. This two-week trip focused on working with schools, orphanages and other projects in the county of Kisii, Kenya.  The trip was both educational and outreach. Please join us for a potluck dinner in Parish Hall, followed by a presentation on the trip and other ongoing projects. Come see how our young people are living out their baptismal vows to “strive for justice and peace among all people and respect the dignity of every human being.”
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Youth Confirmation Class 2012-2013 News

The first meeting of our Youth Confirmation* class will be Tuesday, October 30th from 5:45 to 7:15 pm in Parish Hall. All young people presently in the 8th grade (or higher) who wish to be confirmed should attend this session. During these classes, we talk about the basics of our faith and what it means to make a mature commitment to Christ. This is a great opportunity to ask questions - to think about what we believe and why. Supper will be provided at each session.

We ask that at least one parent of each confirmand join us for a Parent Orientation the previous Tuesday, October 23rd at 7pm in Parish Hall. At that time, we will discuss over dessert and coffee how you can support your teen(s) as they prepare for this significant commitment. We’ll also review the schedule for the next several months so you can plan accordingly. Please contact one of us with any questions or concerns - and let us know that you’re coming!

Blessings and Peace,

Fr. Jack (jackbelmont@verizon.net) and Pastor Emily (emilygriffin@verizon.net) 

* Con∙fir∙ma∙tion n. the rite in which a baptized person makes a mature public commitment to Christ and officially takes on the responsibilities of Baptism. 
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St. Matthew’s Church 
Fall Rummage Sale

October 12th and 13th, 2012

(Proceeds from the sale benefit Outreach Projects and Church Education Programs)

Your Help is needed with any and all details of the sale!

Pre-Sale Set up:  Sunday October 7th.  Set up tables and racks, store church items to protect them, and move rummage items from storage.

Pre-Sale Sorting/Organizing Schedule: Monday-Thursday 9:00am – 5:00pm, and Mon., Tues., and Wed. evening 6-9pm.  Fold and place casual clothes on tables, hang-up coats/dresses, organize the linens, electronics, toys, children’s books, housewares or front porch.

(Volunteers of at least 2 hours may shop that day)

Presale prices to be approved by a chairperson.  There will be several new volunteer options this year in addition to sorting and pricing.  Check the bulletin in the coming weeks for more details.

Sale Hours: 
Friday October 12th – 9:00am – 5:00pm





  

Friday Evening – $10.00/ Bag Sale – 6:00pm – 8:00pm





  

Saturday October 13th – $5.00/bag sale – 9:00am – 12noon

Donations:  Please only items in good condition ready for sale – clothing should not be soiled or have holes.  Electronics in good working order, gently used toys, linens, house-wares, etc. should all be in good resale condition.  No analog TVs will be accepted this year.

By law, No – Medical supplies, propane tanks, oil containers, flammables, or tires.
We no longer accept:  Adult books or any cassette tapes.

**Larger furniture items or cribs need to be approved by a chairperson.  We are also willing to post a picture of larger items.

Donations Drop Off:  Sunday – after church, Monday–Wednesday, 9:00am – 5:00pm.  Put them in Parish Hall if you are unable to sort them.  If leaving items at night, place them on the Church porch or in the Parish Hall (Sun.–Wed. only).  

Post Sale Take-down:  Saturday, October 13th from 11:45am-1:45pm.  Bag left over items for the Rescue Mission and take them to the street.  Put the Church back the way it was found.

Questions?  Contact Betsy Slover at (609) 433-7043 or Brenda McNeil at (732) 309-1332.
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GETTING TO KNOW YOU
The Hill Family

Although the Hills have been parishioners at St. Matthew’s for only a year, one might assume they have been members for many. They appear to be “at home” and are one of the few families who actually seek out and enjoy sitting “front row and center” in the pews at church! Technically, their pew preference is more like “front row and left” since there are no seats in the center of the sanctuary.  Although it may be easy to locate the Hills in church, once you find them you might find it difficult to figure out who’s who, since their names all begin with the same letter! Matthew and Michelle (“Shelley”) have three beautiful children named Misha, Maya, and Michael, and a pet mini macaw named Malik. 

Matthew and Shelley met at “the library” while celebrating a 76ers championship back in 1983. Both were Sixers basketball fans, and they “courted” for three years. Their relationship turned “cold” (literally!) when Matthew received orders to Alaska shortly after joining the U.S. Air Force.  Since he knew Alaska might be cold and lonely, he thought he could use some company and decided to marry Shelley on June 8, 1986.  The two have had quite a life since being stationed in Alaska! They have lived in Montana, Delaware, Pennsylvania, Georgia, McGuire Air Force Base, and most recently, Ewing, New Jersey.  During this time, Matthew has moved up in rank several times and is now a Retired Master Sergeant and Installation Spectrum Manager at Joint Base McGuire Air Force base. Over the years, Matthew has served his country in many parts of the world, including Korea, Kuwait, Bahrain, and Qatar. He has also earned several awards and decorations throughout his career. Currently he is Project Manager on base.   In his spare time, he enjoys being a “top-gun” usher at church and part-time reader!

When Shelley is not keeping her husband company, she is busy with her own interests and activities, including being a member of the Parish Life Guild and a reader at church. She also participated in the recent church mission trip to Camden.  Additionally, Shelley is very active in outreach outside of church.  She is a court appointed special advocate for neglected and abused children, a member of the public service sorority, Delta Sigma Theta, an advisory board member for the Women’s Initiative for Homefront, and is also involved with NJ SEEDS.

Matthew and Shelley’s children are just as busy as their parents. Their daughter, Misha (22), graduated from the University of Pennsylvania in 2010 and is currently pursuing dual Masters’ Degrees in Social Services and Law in Social Policy at Bryn Mawr, in addition to working full time at Homefront. She also volunteered her time in Honduras on last year’s church mission trip. The Hills also have twins, Maya and Michael (12), who are active with basketball, lacrosse, music and theatre. The Hills love to have “FUN.” They enjoy everything life has to offer, including just hanging out, traveling, roller coasters, and movies.

Like Alaska, the front pews are no longer “lonely” in church now that the Hills have moved in!  We are delighted to welcome such a lovely and friendly family to our parish!
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CALLING ALL EMAIL ADDRESSES!
We are working to update our email database. Whether you are currently receiving emails from St. Matthew’s or not, if you would like to receive church news, we need you to verify (or add) your current email address. You may include several emails per family. Please take a minute to include your name and email address to the “CHURCH EMAILS” list in the narthex, or, send an email to justmultiples@yahoo.com. Thank you for your help with this important project!













